RECENT COMMITMENTS BY THE GOVERNMENT OF MANITOBA

TO AFFORDABLE HOUSING
The Bell Hotel  
This project involves the redevelopment of the Bell Hotel to provide 42 new homes with on-site supports for individuals who are homeless or at risk of becoming homeless.  Together with investments from the City of Winnipeg and Human Resources and Skills Development Canada, the Province of Manitoba is contributing $2.5 million toward the total project cost of $6.16 million.

New Canadians:  Welcome Place 
Manitoba Housing has provided more than $2.1 million to the Manitoba Interfaith Immigration Council to develop Welcome Place, which provides transitional housing for new Canadians.  Manitoba’s investment contributes toward a total project cost of $5.9 million and helps create 25 new homes in the West Alexander neighbourhood of Winnipeg.
First Nations and Métis:  Kinew Housing 
Manitoba Housing has partnered with Kinew Housing, Canada’s oldest and most-respected Aboriginal housing providers to develop an additional 10 new single-family homes in Winnipeg at a cost of approximately $1.4 million.  Rent supplements are being provided to ensure that rents remain affordable for Aboriginal families.
Seniors:  Virden Centennial Housing

This project involves the construction of a new seniors rental housing project in the community of Virden.  Manitoba Housing committed almost $2.5 million toward the development of 40 new homes for low- to moderate-income seniors with the assistance of funding from the Government of Canada.  
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